St. Charles Parish
Planning & Zoning Commission
May 8, 2008


Minutes


PZIAS-2008-02 requested by Entergy Louisiana, LLC for Industrial Area Status at 17705 River Road (Waterford 1 & 2) and 17265 River Road (Waterford 3), Killona, La.  Zoning District M-2.  Council District 1.

Doug Rhodes, representing Entergy Louisiana.  Mr. Rhodes stated that Entergy is requesting approval for Industrial Area Status for Waterford 1, 2, and 3 property.  Mr. Rhodes stated that they are proposing to put a generator that will be called Waterford 4.  This generator existed in the Michoud plant which is in New Orleans East.  Mr. Rhodes stated that the generator does is if we have a storm and all the power goes down and all the generating plants in the area goes down, this generator will produce about 33 megawatts of electricity and it’s run off of diesel fuel.  He stated that this generator would start up and power up the bus work and the substation for the  local generating plants and the system could get going.  He stated that the generator at the Michoud plant was under 8 ft. of water, so we are proposing to put it out here. 

Mr. Bordner stated that the addition of the generator does change the character a little bit.  He stated that there were concerns by local residents as to the potential of additional noise, which would only happen during a catastrophic failure of all units.

Mr. Rhodes stated that is correct.  

Mr. Booth asked if we would get our power first if we put it here.

Mr. Rhodes stated that it will repower the Waterford 1 and 2 units, the Waterford 3 unit, the Little Gypsy unit and the 9 Mile unit which all serves the St. Charles Parish area.

Mr. Becnel asked Mr. Rhodes what is the actual location for the generator.

Mr. Rhodes stated it’s on Taft on the River Road at the Waterford 1, 2 and 3 sites.

Mr. Becnel asked where within the template?

Mr. Matherne stated that it is directly between the sites.

Mr. Becnel asked how much diesel would have to be kept there at any one time?

Mr. Rhodes stated 133,000 gallons.

Mr. Booth clarified that there will be no nuclear activity at Waterford 4, just diesel.

Mr. Rhodes stated yes.

Speaking in favor:
None

Speaking in opposition:

None

The public hearing was closed.

Mr. Matherne gave the Department recommendation for approval.

The foregoing having been submitted to a vote, the vote thereon was as follows

YEAS:

Clulee, Becnel, Bordner, Booth, Gibbs, Wolfe

NAYS:
None

ABSENT:
Poche

The Industrial Area Status was approved.

